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good morning ladies and gentlemen                                               
welcome to this friday edition of a so                                          
theologian delighted that you are here                                          
as we take your biblical theological                                            
worldview questions and we start with a                                         
question today from Marcion orlando and                                         
that question has to do with some                                               
preaching that she heard visiting a                                             
church with friend had to do with second                                        
corinthians chapter five verse 21 and                                           
the question will look at the verse in a                                        
moment but the question was did jesus                                           
take on all sin as his own if he did how                                        
in the world could that be when he who                                          
knew no sin if he knows no sin how does                                         
he take on or become sin on our behalf                                          
well let's take a look at the passage of                                        
scripture 2nd corinthians chapter 5                                             
verse 21 that context right in there one                                        
of my favorite passages of scripture for                                        
he hath made him this is God the father                                         
hath made the son to be sin for us                                              
notice the words to be are in italics                                           
they are inserted by the translators so                                         
literally in the Greek if we look here                                          
for him who knew not sin for us sin he                                          
made that we might become the                                                   
righteousness of God so he hath made him                                        
who knew no sin to be sin for us let me                                         
get that correctly he hath made him to                                          
be sin for us who knew no sin that we                                           
might be made the righteousness of God                                          
now there's some some some issues here                                          
that we must look at he made him sin who                                        
knew no sin the problem is it doesn't do                                        
any good to make Jesus                                                          
is to be sin he made Jesus to be sin how                                        
do you make him to be at sin so we                                              
certainly understand this he made him to                                        
be the sin bearer to be the sin offering                                        
he made him to bear our sins he put all                                         
of our sins upon himself that we might                                          
be made the righteousness of God there                                          
certainly here is an aspect in which                                            
Christ has taken our sins now one of the                                        
things I think that is helpful in                                               
understanding and this is something that                                        
we get especially if we've done a lot of                                        
research of study into the Old Testament                                        
Scriptures and then that makes this one                                         
make even more sense is that there was a                                        
hebrew ism if you will that took the                                            
word sin and sin offering in hebrew and                                         
made it to be it or it was the same                                             
thing i want us to look at a couple of                                          
examples here let's start out with                                              
genesis chapter 4 verse 7 and here the                                          



lord is speaking to cain right after                                            
cain has killed his brother and the                                             
scripture says came if thou doest well                                          
shalt thou not be accepted if thou doest                                        
not well sin lieth at the door and unto                                         
thee shall be his desire and thou shalt                                         
rule over him now the interesting thing                                         
is here that if we were to take a look                                          
at this you notice when I put my mouse                                          
over the word sin right at the bottom of                                        
the page it tells us that verb or excuse                                        
me that noun and the way it's                                                   
constructed and this is a feminine noun                                         
sin lieth at the door and unto thee                                             
shall be his desire that is masculine                                           
now that those things just don't work                                           
together sin unto thee shall be his                                             
desire but one of the things that I want                                        
to show you if we go to sin right here                                          
and let's look up this Strong's Greek                                           
number in the Bible as it comes up and                                          
we see we could go for example to Exodus                                        
chapter 29 verse 14 I'll just pull that                                         
up right here but the flesh of the                                              
Bullock and his skin and there's dung                                           
shalt thou burn with the fire without                                           
the camp it is a sin-offering                                                   
now notice that all of that sin offering                                        
is not two different words this is one                                          
word and it is the same word over here                                          
sin lieth at the door if we look at                                             
these especially as we get into                                                 
leviticus you'll see here on the left                                           
side of your screen a sin offering a sin                                        
offering a sin offering a sin offering                                          
and sin offering all through there the                                          
majority of times as you see that word                                          
is actually translated as sin offering a                                        
hidden there in the screen and we have                                          
this issue of a sin offering you know                                           
let's go back to Genesis chapter 4 verse                                        
7 and read it in that light if it says                                          
if thou doest well shalt thou not be                                            
accepted and if thou doest not well a                                           
sin offering lieth at the door and unto                                         
thee shall be his desire that's that                                            
male lamb there so the sin offering the                                         
offering itself is in the feminine but                                          
the thing being offered is in the                                               
masculine so let's look at this as a                                            
little male lamb there's a sin offering                                         
laying at the door and unto thee shall                                          
be that little sin offerings desire that                                        
male lambs desire and thou shalt rule                                           
over him now with that it says that hey                                         
Cain when you do not do well there's a                                          
sin offering and that sin offering sits                                         
there at the door saying I                                                      
here I'm ready it's a beautiful actually                                        
forward picture of what we see in Christ                                        
actually and he's saying there is a                                             
remedy for this now with that we could                                          



go many times in the Old Testament and                                          
we would see that sin and sin offering                                          
are used somewhat interchangeably and                                           
it's the exact same word so every time                                          
you have that word sin                                                          
you can substitute sin offering all                                             
through the Old Testament this is when                                          
you have that particular Hebrew word sin                                        
there are some other Hebrew words that                                          
are translated sin also you couldn't do                                         
this so you'd need to use a go Strong's                                         
Greek to do it or Hebrew to do it so                                            
every time you have this particular                                             
Hebrew word again as Strongs Hebrew word                                        
number 2403 when you have that word it                                          
you could substitute sin offering now                                           
with that let's go back to second                                               
Corinthians chapter 5 verse 21                                                  
understand that Hebrew mindset and he                                           
hath made him to be sin offering for us                                         
who knew no sin that we might be made                                           
the righteousness of God the sin                                                
offering in the Old Testament was an                                            
unblemished lamb in that sense the sin                                          
offering knew no sin so the and yet that                                        
sin offering would literally become the                                         
offering on our behalf so he God have                                           
made Christ to be the sin offering for                                          
us Christ who knew no sin and yet he                                            
became the sin offering for us that we                                          
might be made the righteousness of God                                          
in him that righteousness might dwell                                           
within us so to your question here did                                          
Jesus take on all sins as his own                                               
I wouldn't say as his own                                                       
he took on all sins as the sin bearer or                                        
the sin offering those sins were placed                                         
upon him                                                                        
much like the sins of the nation of                                             
Israel were placed upon that scapegoat                                          
he became the sin offering so he did not                                        
take them as his own I'm a liar a cheat                                         
and a thief                                                                     
but he did not say you know because                                             
Randy was that I am now that rather he                                          
became the offering or the sin bearer he                                        
carried that he became the scapegoat and                                        
so he was still sinless all the way                                             
through just like that little lamb was                                          
unblemished all the way through and that                                        
little lamb never committed the sin even                                        
going back to Cain Cain when you do                                             
wrong that sin offering lays at the door                                        
you can use that sin offering as a                                              
substitute does that sin offering become                                        
itself sinful has that little lamb sin                                          
offering ever done those things no not                                          
at all                                                                          
but rather it becomes the offering or                                           
the substitute for us and so I think                                            
that is the way to interpret that                                               
passage of Scripture                                                            



Marcy goes on in her email by the way to                                        
talk about how she's was visiting this                                          
church said but the pastor also spoke of                                        
lordship salvation I don't hear you                                             
speak of this it was confusing to me                                            
well you don't hear me speaking of                                              
lordship salvation unless it is in a                                            
negative tone I do not believe in                                               
lordship salvation lordship salvation is                                        
unless he is Lord of all he's not Lord                                          
at all sounds really good preach is                                             
really good it can stir up the Baptist                                          
heart and say oh yeah amen go get him                                           
and yet the problem is that makes it a                                          
works based salvation and to put those                                          
two passages of Scripture together                                              
because in 2nd Corinthians chapter 5 we                                         
have the most unbelievable grace message                                        
that could ever be given and then to say                                        
but if if you don't line up in your                                             
works and make them just perfect after                                          
that you're not even saved I think that                                         
the reason it's confusing is because                                            
Matthew chapter 5 verse verses 17                                               
through 21 they they don't speak Lord                                           
ship salvation so my hunch is that this                                         
pastor was probably teaching second                                             
Corinthians chapter five which look at                                          
verse 19 is so grace filled God was in                                          
Christ reconciling the world unto                                               
himself not imputing their trespasses                                           
against them                                                                    
what do you mean not imputing their                                             
trespasses against them and he became                                           
the sin offering the sin bearer for us                                          
who knew no sin that we might be the                                            
righteousness of God within him my guess                                        
is this preacher is preaching that and                                          
something as he's preparing or speaking                                         
it he's saying that's too good to be                                            
true this is too much grace I mean I                                            
can't stand in front of this church and                                         
say God's not counting your trespasses                                          
against you because in the seminary                                             
professor parrot told me that I need to                                         
go and condemn these people because of                                          
their sins and Here I am preaching a                                            
grace message so he's putting these                                             
together he knows grace is there so he                                          
switches it around and says now I've                                            
preached all this grace but if you don't                                        
live according to lordship then you                                             
never accepted grace that grace is not                                          
on you and the prop the reason you're                                           
confused is because he's confused                                               
lordship salvation is a confused                                                
theology it takes different                                                     
dispensations and it mixes them together                                        
and intertwines them together and this                                          
is the the problem with that my hunch                                           
and I probably shouldn't speak to it                                            
when I don't know anything more than you                                        



know three lines of an email but my                                             
guess is that there's really not any                                            
reason to pursue that church further                                            
because you've seen enough to know that                                         
the pastor is confused and you know                                             
unless he's a real young man who will we                                        
were nice to young man they they they                                           
think dumb sometimes right guys I'm not                                         
getting much agreement in the room                                              
but they don't always have they're                                              
thinking together we're gracious to them                                        
can guide them we can help them to learn                                        
we can we can be a part of the                                                  
encouragement but it let you know if                                            
he's if he's not young then probably                                            
you're not going to find much there that                                        
is going to be all that helpful would be                                        
my guess there okay and I appreciate                                            
those of you use the chat box the new                                           
chat box that we've got at Randy white                                          
ministries and what you do to get there                                         
all you've got to do and get you the                                            
home screen so you can see that just                                            
click the the date right there for that                                         
particular broadcast and it's got these                                         
chats here and what I love about it is                                          
the blue is questions which makes my job                                        
so much easier and so I can go to our                                           
questions like Scott's questions some                                           
were raised from the dead I don't like                                          
this question Scott because I don't know                                        
the answer                                                                      
I am never finished reading the question                                        
some were raised from the dead Matthew                                          
chapter 27 at Christ's death what do we                                         
suppose is the significance of this                                             
resurrection that is one I've had the                                           
question a number of times and I have                                           
promised and I have never fulfilled my                                          
promises that I've got to go into that                                          
and figure it out it's only in Matthew                                          
chapter 27 that we see that at the                                              
crucifixion of Jesus even before his                                            
resurrection that at the crucifixion of                                         
Jesus there were these who were raised                                          
from the dead I am convinced we can put                                         
this together there is significance to                                          
it you know I probably would want to                                            
start with Romans chapter 14 verse 9 one                                        
of my favorite scriptures where did this                                        
end Christ both died and rose and                                               
revived that he might be Lord both of                                           
the Dead and of the living and that the                                         
significance in the Saints in in                                                
Jerusalem raising from the dead when                                            
Jesus was crucified is that Christ you                                          
know went immediately in                                                        
to Sheol and he became as romans 14:9                                           
says Lord both of the Dead and the                                              
living and as Lord of the Dead in the                                           
world of the Dead                                                               
he can command it however he wants and                                          



so he is saying hey you Jerusalem Saints                                        
or at least a select number of them we                                          
don't really know exactly how many we've                                        
got here this select number of Jewish                                           
Saints he says you go back up there and                                         
you show them that I am Lord of the Dead                                        
and that tells us that is these may be                                          
the ultimate sign beyond the res                                                
resurrection itself that he is the                                              
Messiah the Promised One the one that                                           
can bring life the one that brings                                              
resurrection so I think that it very                                            
much is an identity kind of thing that                                          
says look he is Lord of the Dead it                                             
tells us that he's the one that can                                             
crush the serpent on the head and is                                            
showing is displaying his power here in                                         
all of that now there's so many more                                            
questions about that that that I would                                          
love to understand and even to make sure                                        
I've got this right you know what did                                           
these people live do they live today did                                        
they ever die did they ascend with Jesus                                        
at some point did the die again did they                                        
go back to their family had they been                                           
dead for you know three days or had they                                        
been dead for a hundred years or two                                            
hundred three hundred years if they had                                         
been dead maybe it was some of those                                            
that died in the in the Maccabean revolt                                        
and they were there in those days that                                          
were the most famous heroic days of                                             
Judaism at that point with huh you know                                         
did they start talking about all this uh                                        
hey let me tell you how it was back                                             
there with Henan or seven sons and they                                         
begin to talk to you know I yeah I knew                                         
it that how did how did all that go Wow                                         
I'd like to know that and there's a                                             
sense of me that wants to say Matthew                                           
what are you thinking you just give us                                          
that much on that thing I mean you you                                          
can't do that this is against all social                                        
norms you've got                                                                
- galore and I would but I don't know                                           
maybe start a Senate investigation                                              
there's something like this let's uh                                            
let's subpoena some of them and see if                                          
we can find out what's going on I wish I                                        
knew more to say to that at this point I                                        
don't and I don't know that anyone's                                            
done a great amount of work through that                                        
but in seeing who that is but let's                                             
let's work on it and see if we find                                             
anything there along the way appreciate                                         
the questionnaire Scott's in East Texas                                         
we have a question from Michael has to                                          
do with Revelation chapter five verse                                           
nine my class are the people singing in                                         
Revelation 5 verse 9 Jews the body of                                           
Christ believers or both                                                        
revelation 5:9 they that's who they are                                         



they're they can't you see that they                                            
sung a new song saying thou art worthy                                          
to take the book and open the seals                                             
thereof for that was slain and hast                                             
redeemed us to God by thy blood out of                                          
every kindred and tongue and people and                                         
nation now I I think here I here's I'm                                          
gonna give the the first hunch and then                                         
we're gonna verify it I think these are                                         
Jews who have died and are here in this                                         
throne room that is taking place there's                                        
some problems with that then the big                                            
problem being they're supposed to be in                                         
Sheol how are they here in this throne                                          
room but there's a lot of that that I                                           
can't I don't think we can definitely                                           
say this throne room is heaven and                                              
they're there in heaven in this regard                                          
so let's take a little bit of look and                                          
see if we can verify they're Jews or                                            
they are Jews or see if it actually                                             
speaks to the body of Christ or does it                                         
speak to both now when we go up here                                            
again in the beginning of chapter five                                          
actually                                                                        
we have to go to chapter 4 to see but                                           
we're in the throne room and so you see                                         
here I saw on the right hand of him who                                         
sat on the throne so the one sitting on                                         
the throne is the father                                                        
on the right hand there's one a book                                            
written on the backside sealed with                                             
seven seals this is the scroll here and                                         
I saw a strong angel proclaiming who is                                         
worthy to open the scroll so we're gonna                                        
have this the the Book of Revelations                                           
really about the opening of those seven                                         
seals on that scroll there was no one it                                        
says in heaven or earth or under the                                            
earth who was able to open this book no                                         
man I wept because no man was found                                             
worthy one of the angel excuse me the                                           
elders said weep not your your you've                                           
got good reason to cry but you are                                              
crying too soon you haven't looked all                                          
the way here is one who can open he is                                          
the Lion of the tribe of Judah the root                                         
of David he hath prevailed to open the                                          
book because remember he is Lord of the                                         
Dead and of the living                                                          
he hath prevailed to open the book and                                          
to loose the seven seals thereof so this                                        
is obviously speaking about Jesus Christ                                        
and behold lo in the midst of the throne                                        
and of the four beasts and the midst of                                         
the elders stood a lamb as it had been                                          
slain having seven horns seven eyes                                             
which are the seven spirits of God this                                         
is a signification of Jesus and he came                                         
took the book and when you take in the                                          
book they all fell down and they they                                           
had the harps the golden vials this is                                          



the four twenty-four elders and they are                                        
they are holding the prayers of the                                             
Saints the Saints are not there but                                             
they've got these prayers of the Saints                                         
and they now this is interesting because                                        
when you go back to verse eight when he                                         
had taken the book the four beasts and                                          
the four and twenty elders so we've only                                        
got twenty eight things here four beasts                                        
and twenty-four elders fell down before                                         
the lamb having every one of them harps                                         
golden vials full the old orders full of                                        
odors which are the prayers of the                                              
Saints now the question then how can                                            
they sang a new song and they be                                                
redeemed because the twenty-four elders                                         
I guess we could make an argument that                                          
those are Jewish                                                                
some make the argument that twelve of                                           
them are Jews and twelve are apostles I                                         
really think they're angelic beings the                                         
24 elders                                                                       
so therefore the 24 elders are not as it                                        
says here redeemed out of blood now                                             
maybe you could argue they are the                                              
twenty-four elders and in one sense the                                         
Grammer leads us there to say okay they                                         
are the elders but you could also say                                           
they've got the prayers of the Saints                                           
and they the Saints sing a new song now                                         
here if this is the case these prayers                                          
of the Saints as I mentioned they don't                                         
appear to be in the throne room so what                                         
we've got is the twenty-four elders and                                         
the four beasts are the four living                                             
creatures and they are falling down and                                         
they've got the prayers of the Saints                                           
and now the Saints wherever they may be                                         
say thou art worthy to take the blood                                           
and open the seals thereof for thou                                             
whistling maybe this is part of the                                             
prayer of the Saints and it is taking                                           
place on earth and thou hast redeemed us                                        
now this is really the reason that I                                            
believe that we are talking about Jews                                          
thou hast redeemed us redeemed here in a                                        
garage so it means to take us out of the                                        
marketplace that is a phrase that I                                             
think and this sounds a bit offensive at                                        
first but I think that is a phrase that                                         
actually                                                                        
refers to the Jewish people it's not                                            
that Christ has not paid the price for                                          
the Gentile people it's just that that                                          
word is we often just describe that word                                        
that word is used to talk about                                                 
purchasing out of the marketplace that                                          
actually which was already yours to                                             
redeem it and and that would be the                                             
Jewish people and I think in the context                                        
of redeemed will go through the study                                           
sometime and verify that I'm right I                                            



don't want you to go to the bank on this                                        
one but I think in the context of                                               
redeemed you would find that always is                                          
in the context of a Jewish audience                                             
again is there salvation for the Gentile                                        
people absolutely he's offering them a                                          
gift absolutely he is offering them                                             
eternal life immediately and that when                                          
they die they'll be absent from the body                                        
and present with Lord                                                           
absolutely not denying any of that at                                           
all I just think that the the verbage                                           
here redeemed relates more to the Jewish                                        
people just like the verbage you know                                           
for example for elect now some would                                            
disagree immediately because it says you                                        
have redeemed us by thy blood out of                                            
every kindred and tongue and people and                                         
nation now the term here let's come to                                          
the Greek and pull that up and here we                                          
have ech                                                                        
out of now that means pulled out of so                                          
it does not mean that these who are                                             
singing are of every kindred and tongue                                         
and people and nation rather it means                                           
that they were redeemed out of pulled                                           
out of the marketplace again these                                              
through two terms go together so where                                          
were the Jewish people scattered right                                          
scattered to where they were scattered                                          
amongst every kindred and every tongue                                          
and every people and every nation and                                           
these Saints singing are redeemed out of                                        
that they're rescued out of that that                                           
word ech does mean out of not from among                                        
but out of they are redeemed so when                                            
when we get here in our study of                                                
Revelation which we're doing on Sunday                                          
mornings we've only had one of these in                                         
the the whole series of the preaching                                           
series and that was last Sunday so when                                         
we get to this we'll dig into that a                                            
little more closely and make sure that                                          
I'm right there but that's where I'm                                            
going to go on that ebed 76 who's name                                          
is Jeff has a via Slee relevant question                                        
he's saying are we able to switch our                                           
username and I know that our coder is                                           
working on that but it's not quite ready                                        
yet right so he said almost but if you                                          
don't want to wait here's the thing to                                          
do just make you a new account and for                                          
those of you unaware he is talking about                                        
our displays excuse me our our chat box                                         
right here and you you may be put in as                                         
you know                                                                        
Abed 76 and 76 trombones in the big                                             
parade right and you say I don't want                                           
people singing seventy-six trombones                                            
every time that comes up so I'd like to                                         
change that I didn't realize that was                                           
gonna show up okay                                                              



quickest thing is make a new account you                                        
can use the same email to make a new                                            
account even because at this point it                                           
lets you have two accounts under the                                            
same email so go and make a new account                                         
and but soon that will be there to                                              
actually change that name and working on                                        
that question from Steve will Christians                                        
in the age of grace have any role in the                                        
millennium Millennial Kingdom the answer                                        
is yes the bigger answer then you're                                            
gonna ask another question I just know                                          
and I just like to leave it it yes                                              
because I don't know the answer to the                                          
next question because the next question                                         
is what role will they have in the                                              
Millennial Kingdom                                                              
that is one that I don't think the Bible                                        
actually answers for us I think that we                                         
have in the scripture we have the fact                                          
that we the church are going to be                                              
forever be with the Lord and we discuss                                         
this I don't know the last week of the                                          
week before and that would put us I                                             
think with the Lord as he is here on                                            
earth in the kingdom but I don't think                                          
we have a governmental or political role                                        
in the kingdom because I think that                                             
belongs to Israel it is theirs to govern                                        
if you will and we see this even in                                             
Zechariah when it talks about 10                                                
Gentiles grabbing hold of the Jew and                                           
saying you have access to the things of                                         
God during the Millennial Kingdom so                                            
it's the Jewish people that control                                             
their kingdom under their Messiah if you                                        
will I don't think it would be right in                                         
fact I think would be replacement                                               
theology to say the church comes in so I                                        
used to dream about being mayor of                                              
Cincinnati during the Millennium but I                                          
don't anymore                                                                   
because I think that that role goes to a                                        
one one of the one of the Jewish Saints                                         
so what does that make our role to be                                           
you know are we are we servants of the                                          
Most High nothing wrong with that I'd                                           
take it right are we his ambassadors in                                         
another sense through all of that as                                            
ambassadors amongst the nations or maybe                                        
even the kingdom is given to Israel but                                         
maybe Cincinnati which is obviously not                                         
in Israel maybe that is he allows the                                           
church to to rule the nations that                                              
they're under the oversight of the                                              
Jewish Kingdom so the answer is now and                                         
I go to this passage way too often but                                          
Paul speaks about this and he speaks                                            
about it really about the kingdom and                                           
eternity future when he says now we see                                         
through a glass darkly that is to say we                                        
don't really know the answer                                                    



to that question so I do think we have a                                        
role I don't think we're in heaven                                              
during that time having doing whatever                                          
you do in heaven for a thousand years I                                         
I think that's a harder argument to make                                        
than us being on earth but what our role                                        
is I wish I could answer that more                                              
accurately Steve someday I will when I                                          
don't see through a glass darkly anymore                                        
and maybe we'll discover some things in                                         
Scripture that'll help us out I do think                                        
that our role in the kingdom like a                                             
number of other theological subjects is                                         
something that preachers and theologians                                        
know a lot more of than the Bible                                               
actually says which means that from way                                         
too much stuff made up thanks for                                               
joining us I appreciate having you here                                         
one bendy one 1st Corinthians 16:22 says                                        
anathema maranatha when the word                                                
Maranatha is used by itself does that                                           
out of context change the meaning let's                                         
look at first Corinthians 1621 if I                                             
memory serves me correctly it is just                                           
the word Maranatha there no you were                                            
right anathema maranatha                                                        
okay the two they're together so exactly                                        
as you said in your question thank you                                          
and the question is if any man love not                                         
the Lord Jesus Christ let him be                                                
anathema maranatha                                                              
now the let's pull up Bullinger right                                           
here and see if he's got a word on this                                         
these are Aramaic words that are used                                           
here and mathema he says accursed full                                          
stop after this word that means he                                              
believes there should be a period right                                         
here I think it was just yesterday we                                           
were talking about punctuation and                                              
capitalization in the in the scripture                                          
and that always is it is of                                                     
interpretation so I believe that he's                                           
going to be saying it                                                           
that because that that there is no                                              
difference in meaning in Maranatha when                                         
it's out by yourself then when it's                                             
right here I think he's saying put a                                            
full-stop there separate anathema from                                          
maranatha                                                                       
now again in the King James there is not                                        
that period there if any man love not                                           
the Lord Jesus Christ let him be                                                
anathema maranatha I think that that                                            
those two terms don't really seem to go                                         
together so anathema is is a curse let's                                        
go back to this bullinger here on the                                           
left side of screen and nassima is                                              
accursed he says . Acts chapter 23 verse                                        
14 as the reference he makes and I was                                          
trying to see why okay because right                                            
here great curse this is the word and                                           
that anetha meta you see right here so a                                        



great curse so we have bound ourselves                                          
under anathema that we will eat nothing                                         
until we have slain so here is a case                                           
when it is translate translated rather                                          
than this case where it is                                                      
transliterated so let him be under a                                            
great curse and then Maranatha this                                             
Aramaic word means our Lord come if we                                          
go to the appendix here 94 he's got to                                          
number of these words here                                                      
maranatha our Lord come and he says                                             
again it's the Aramaic doesn't give much                                        
more to it so let's go back to the King                                         
James here let him be under a great                                             
curse excuse me our Lord come that I                                            
agree it it works better with a full                                            
stop                                                                            
I don't know of                                                                 
anything in which when you have that                                            
word by itself or if you had that word                                          
so I think it means come come Lord Jesus                                        
come quickly Lord Jesus we are looking                                          
for you right now                                                               
so I think yeah a period would be better                                        
there if any man love not the Lord Jesus                                        
let him be under a great curse come on                                          
Lord Lord come now's a good day the                                             
grace of our Lord Jesus be with you                                             
you know maybe if you don't put the                                             
period it is let him be under a great                                           
curse and hurry up Lord while he's still                                        
under that curse and you know maybe                                             
that's Paul sentiment there thank you                                           
for that Bev up in Wisconsin does brexit                                        
have a part in prophecy I don't think so                                        
I think in one sense brexit goes against                                        
what we expect in prophecy and that is                                          
the world to come together in a                                                 
one-world government if you go back to                                          
the beginnings of the European Union a                                          
lot of prophecy teachers were saying                                            
this is the one-world government but now                                        
that Britain is pulling out of that you                                         
know they're not so much saying this is                                         
the one-world government anymore and                                            
prophecy teachers have a problem a                                              
tendency towards a problem I think in                                           
that they're constantly wanting to read                                         
the newspaper and make it prophetic I do                                        
happen to believe that we are not in a                                          
prophetic age and so some of the things                                         
that we see taking place now are at best                                        
they are setting the stage for the                                              
fulfillment of prophecy so you could see                                        
some things like movement toward a                                              
one-world order                                                                 
setting the stage but we're not going to                                        
see in my opinion we're not going to see                                        
that one world order the prophesied one                                         
world order even if we did see a one                                            
world order like the bushes wanted to                                           
see even if that was the case they have                                         



Bush family that is what I'm talking                                            
about not the burning bushes or anything                                        
like that that you know the Bush and                                            
Clinton and Tony Blair and all that you                                         
know just they burn in love with each                                           
other over this one world idea and did                                          
everything they could to bring us there                                         
and effectively killed the Reagan leg                                           
and legacy and doing so so I didn't mean                                        
to get off on all that politics but I                                           
think that even if they were able to                                            
build a one-world order I don't think                                           
that would be the prophetic one I think                                         
there's another one out there much to                                           
say even though Israel is a nation today                                        
that is not the prophesied Israel that                                          
is that is in there will it or it does                                          
it lay the groundwork for that I think                                          
almost certainly but we're not in this                                          
age in which things are being prophesied                                        
but brexit actually kind of goes against                                        
what all the prophecy teachers were                                             
saying getting their prophecy in the                                            
newspaper is all mixed up together                                              
because brexit is an independent move                                           
and I think was last Monday we could go                                         
Monday I congratulated Monday the was                                           
second in February maybe something like                                         
that if you want to go back to my                                               
opinion on brexit in which I                                                    
congratulated the the nation of Great                                           
Britain for finally being a country                                             
again and having a backbone and doing                                           
something they they're becoming more                                            
independent as they should have remained                                        
from the beginning and it's my                                                  
encouragement for all European nations                                          
to get out of the European Union and                                            
that has to do more with my politics                                            
than my prophetic teaching I think that                                         
prophecy begins to be fulfilled again                                           
after the rapture so prior to the                                               
rapture again anything we see is only                                           
going to be a hint of what is to come                                           
it is it might be I think type is                                               
probably too strong word it'll it might                                         
even be foundational but it's so hard to                                        
tell whether or not for example is the                                          
European Union foundational to the one                                          
world order the truth is the rapture                                            
might be 200 years from now and if it's                                         
200 years from now the European Union I                                         
doubt lasts that long because it's a                                            
failure from the beginning that's never                                         
done a good thing and a single day of                                           
its life and so it just isn't going to                                          
survive and so you know it could be long                                        
gone and all the prophecy teachers that                                         
you know European Union is the One World                                        
Order that they they get some egg on                                            
their face by doing that again it's                                             
we're so desperate to see prophecy                                              



fulfilled that we want to see it in                                             
every newspaper headline I think we can                                         
free ourselves from that and say I don't                                        
have to see prophecy in every newspaper                                         
headline even if it came from the Middle                                        
East I I just I know what ultimately is                                         
going to happen after the rapture when                                          
God begins to do the prophetic work once                                        
again so we're not in that prophetic day                                        
so in that sense no I don't think brexit                                        
does have a part in prophecy and                                                
question from Tony what do you think                                            
about the possibility of Jude writing                                           
his epistle to combat the zealot                                                
uprising in Judea what do you think                                             
about his lack of specific mentioning                                           
against false teaching what an excellent                                        
question because it considers the                                               
meaning or the purpose behind the                                               
writing of that short little letter of                                          
of Jude and if we were to put it into                                           
the context of the Jewish uprising I                                            
notice I don't have my Schofield right                                          
in front                                                                        
me but I noticed on this particular                                             
version of the King James I'm using they                                        
have put a date of AD 66 which is the                                           
the timing there of the Jewish uprising                                         
let's go to Bollinger and see if he's                                           
got he let's say Jude see introductory                                          
notes only problem is I don't see his                                           
introductory notes and that's why I like                                        
the paper version better because it's                                           
got everything in it you just have to                                           
turn pages which sometimes takes a while                                        
and when you're on live TV then it's not                                        
always the best to go by and finding it                                         
Jude but nonetheless 66 AD that's the                                           
time of the Jewish uprising so that                                             
certainly fits in there and makes that                                          
work perfectly with that uprising and                                           
eventually I am going to get here see if                                        
he's got the date the date of excuse me                                         
just a moment here this is another                                              
reason why I don't use the paper copy                                           
the date can be gauged only                                                     
approximately but it is thought to have                                         
been very early perhaps 41 to 46 and he                                         
says see appendix 180 so he he takes a                                          
different chronology putting it early                                           
and that would obviously put it outside                                         
of that Jewish uprising so we would need                                        
to I think study okay why does one                                              
version say 66 AD and Bullinger says                                            
very early 43 that is going to affect                                           
how we interpret this now I think that                                          
Tony there is this is the way I would go                                        
about it you've got an assumption you                                           
cannot prove your assumption at this                                            
point but you've got your an                                                    
sumption that Jew Jude is writing in                                            
order to speak to the zealots in the                                            



Jewish uprising that's going to end in                                          
the destruction of Jerusalem now read it                                        
in that light look especially carefully                                         
with a very open mind for that which                                            
would debunk your assumption if you find                                        
that then carefully pursue it but then                                          
say yeah you're right                                                           
it can't be true because this is what                                           
comes in I think you've got a point that                                        
you know there's lack of specific                                               
mentioning against false teaching but at                                        
the same time you might have someone                                            
else might say well there's well so I'm                                         
not any specific teaching about the                                             
zealot uprising and so so put yourself                                          
in the context tried to find something                                          
in the text itself that says your                                               
assumption is wrong you've got to back                                          
up and give another assumption now once                                         
you do that that does not mean you can                                          
you know publish the book and be ready                                          
to go what it means then is you have to                                         
say okay that's my assumption there's                                           
nothing in the book itself that                                                 
conflicts but then I want to say what                                           
other assumptions could I have made and                                         
that's where I would go back to those                                           
like bullinger and say why does he think                                        
it's early he does not think it's about                                         
the Jewish uprising the problem is he                                           
didn't write it and he was not one of                                           
those who was raised from the dead for                                          
me to have a visit with and so I'm going                                        
to have to try to put some things                                               
together and read appendix 180 and try                                          
to get from this and read through his                                           
notes to say okay what perspective is he                                        
coming from and then go through the book                                        
again and c-e-o what happens there and I                                        
think you could be onto something and                                           
it's very worthy of study there thank                                           
you he says do you have to know who                                             
Jesus is to be saved we had a similar                                           
question I think maybe was yesterday or                                         
the day before and had to do more with                                          
Trinitarian I know we've had one                                                
I think that you have to know that Jesus                                        
has the legitimacy to provide salvation                                         
through God or on behalf of God through                                         
Christ to you                                                                   
and so just Jesus there's a fellow here                                         
in town that he's gone to work for                                              
someone else closed his business now but                                        
I loved the name of his business he was                                         
a handyman and his name was hey soos                                            
common name obviously in Hispanic                                               
culture and his business was called hey                                         
soos can help and indeed he was a pretty                                        
good handyman hey soos can help now hey                                         
soos can help fix your washing machine                                          
but hey soos cannot save you so in that                                         
regard you've got to know what jaysis                                           



are you talking about which guy do we                                           
have here who can help so the identity                                          
to know the legitimacy of the offer I                                           
think is what you've got to have now do                                         
you have to know all of the accounts of                                         
Jesus do you have to be an expert at the                                        
Gospels I would say no do you have to be                                        
able to teach a Christology class before                                        
you can be saved I would say no I do                                            
think you need to know that Jesus is                                            
these the the sinless virgin born son of                                        
God who died becoming the sin offering                                          
for us he was buried he became Lord of                                          
both of the dead and the living he rose                                         
again from the from the grave and so you                                        
know of his death burial and                                                    
resurrection and that he is living today                                        
so some basics of Jesus I do think you                                          
have to know on who he is and and and                                           
from that regard I don't think it's a                                           
bad thing if someone wants to be saved                                          
let's get them into studying who Jesus                                          
is even though I am one who tries to                                            
rightly divide the word of truth so I                                           
don't think the gospel of grace                                                 
is found in Matthew Mark Luke and John                                          
but we learnt we meet Jesus in Matthew                                          
Mark Luke and John and then knowing                                             
Jesus we can then go in to the right                                            
gospel and see ah okay I know the man                                           
this is what he did so I think it would                                         
be very beneficial actually if there's a                                        
lost person out there or someone who                                            
says you know I'm just trying to figure                                         
out this thing about Jesus well let's                                           
meet him let's let's go to the Gospel of                                        
Matthew let's work through Matthew Mark                                         
Luke and John let's know who he is and                                          
then let's get to the gospel I think                                            
that one of our downfalls and evangelism                                        
is we all we wanted to all take place in                                        
five minutes and that the approach that                                         
I just said is more of a two-year kind                                          
of process and I don't want to just drag                                        
it out for the sake of dragging it out I                                        
recognize that I am assuming they are                                           
going to live that long and I'm not                                             
going to be raptured before then but I                                          
think that the Lord on for the most part                                        
has given us our seventy years and we we                                        
should plan on that and we don't have to                                        
rush evangelism now when a person is                                            
ready let's get them there but there's                                          
no need to rush that I like one of the                                          
things that our friends at ethnos 360                                           
former new tribes missions does and that                                        
is that go into these areas and they                                            
don't just go in and teach an                                                   
evangelistic sermon what do they do they                                        
go in and they start at the book of                                             
Genesis and they take the Bible                                                 
chronologically and doing that when they                                        



get to the point of Jesus as the Savior                                         
the crowd understands and they respond                                          
to that with great joy and they accept                                          
so I think that not only not only do you                                        
need to know Jesus you really even need                                         
to go beyond that you need to know Adam                                         
and Eve there are just some basics that                                         
theologically are required I think the                                          
question we had yesterday is do you have                                        
to know theology in order to be saved                                           
and so we have a very similar answer                                            
that is given there okay I got three or                                         
four more questions to go and I can tell                                        
that because of this wonderful new                                              
little chat box right here that gives me                                        
those blue and I can see where I am and                                         
see what I've got there so thank you for                                        
using that and we have a question from                                          
Rick do you believe that if the Jewish                                          
leaders would have repented and believed                                        
on Stephens preaching that Jesus would                                          
have come and set up his kingdom on on                                          
his spot on the spot that that's why                                            
Jesus stood yes I'm gonna I'm gonna                                             
revise the last part of that that's why                                         
Jesus stood but the heart of the                                                
question here do you believe that if the                                        
Jewish leaders that's key the leaders                                           
the Sanhedrin they made the religious                                           
decisions on behalf of the country                                              
they're the ones that have to do it and                                         
that's whom Stephen was standing before                                         
the chief priests the elders of the                                             
Sanhedrin so if the Jewish leaders had                                          
repented repented of the fact that they                                         
literally them not metaphorically but                                           
they were the ones that tried Jesus and                                         
sent him on to Pilate to be crucified                                           
they if they had repented saying we made                                        
the worst mistake of our lives we                                               
rejected the chief Cornerstone just like                                        
the prophets have said God forgive us                                           
for what we have done we have we plead                                          
with you because we did it in ignorance                                         
we really didn't think you were the one                                         
and we put you to death had they done                                           
that repented and believed i'm stevens                                          
preaching and that's exactly what                                               
stephen was trying to get them to do he                                         
had this brilliant sermon maybe one of                                          
the most brilliant legal presentations                                          
that has ever been made at least                                                
recorded in the bible and that is to say                                        
hey Sanhedrin you put him to death                                              
because you said he wasn't the Messiah                                          
because Messiah establishes his kingdom                                         
and he hadn't done that                                                         
Oh what about Abraham who was promised                                          
all this land and how much did he get                                           
huh guys how much how much did he get                                           
how much land did Abraham get how much                                          
land was his huh-huh                                                            



uh-uh-uh-uh-uh give me your answer and                                          
they had to say Abraham didn't get any                                          
and Stephen said but you still turn to                                          
father Abraham so on the same basis why                                         
do you put Jesus hat every one of those                                         
illustrations and Stephens sometimes we                                         
call it Stephens defense he wasn't                                              
defending anything he was on the offense                                        
and in the case that Stephen was                                                
building everyone goes along that line                                          
of here's a whole list of people that                                           
didn't accomplish what you ultimately                                           
expect them to accomplish and yet you                                           
have not rejected them now turn to                                              
Christ well in the end they don't turn                                          
to him and that's when Jesus stands up                                          
and when Stephen says hey I see him                                             
standing that's when they the crucifix                                          
cues me they uh they they martyr Stephen                                        
they stone Stephen now I don't think                                            
Jesus was standing to come set up his                                           
kingdom though kind of i-s you know in                                          
an extended way you could say I think he                                        
was standing to begin to open the seals                                         
of the scroll that we looked at earlier                                         
he was standing to take the scroll to                                           
begin the tribulation if you will that                                          
is he was standing in judgment judgment                                         
of the nation that had rejected him now                                         
had they done it I think they would have                                        
received the kingdom right then                                                 
Stephen begs for more time lay not this                                         
sin against their charge and God gave                                           
them more time and did something that                                           
Stephen nor anyone else expected and                                            
that was also inserted this age of grace                                        
in which we live in this beautiful story                                        
they're also from Rick do you think any                                         
consequences will come to Nancy Queen                                           
Nancy the human paper shredder Pelosi                                           
for ripping up the President's speech                                           
I'm hearing she broke the law any                                               
thoughts Randy Limbaugh thank you you                                           
know my my hunches unfortunately I don't                                        
think there will be                                                             
any any consequences I the house has the                                        
majority and there is a benefit to the                                          
majority and for her to be censured                                             
which is what the house can do for her                                          
to be censured it would take a majority                                         
and I just don't think her party is                                             
going to do it that's not the kind of                                           
politics we live in today                                                       
it's gonna go along party lines so                                              
Republicans I think have already you                                            
know brought forth measures to try to do                                        
that I think it's dead on arrival I'm                                           
glad they did it I mean you got a try                                           
but but I don't think the house will do                                         
any kind of censoring though if it was a                                        
Republican they would already have the                                          
tar boiling and the feathers ready to go                                        



but it's it is who's in the majority I                                          
mean you can play that game with the the                                        
impeachment for that matter is a very                                           
partisan impeachment now what about the                                         
law because the executive branch could                                          
come and prosecute her through the FBI                                          
and you know bring the law my guess is                                          
that you know the law was is that you                                           
cannot destroy what is it official                                              
official public documents something to                                          
that effect my guess is that the                                                
argument would be given by the lawyers                                          
to say this is the the the speech that                                          
he handed her is not the official one                                           
that actually in fact he handed the vice                                        
president one hand and that is a momento                                        
kind of like a golden pin and the                                               
official one is you know off somewhere                                          
else that would probably be their                                               
argument and that then would probably                                           
depend upon who the judge was and then                                          
that would be appealed to the next judge                                        
and who knows maybe it would go all the                                         
way to the Supreme Court and probably in                                        
the end the Supreme Court would say                                             
there's another one right next to her so                                        
she hadn't destroyed anything                                                   
nation now doesn't have and so no this                                          
is not legit that's my hunch of how it                                          
would play out it's not how I wish it                                           
would play out it's just my hunch of how                                        
it would play out so my guess is there                                          
are no real legal consequences of this                                          
political consequences probably so but                                          
not in her base her constituency her                                            
base feels the same way she does about                                          
it filled with hatred and disdain and so                                        
you know they may rise up and call her                                          
Queen for the day I don't know but there                                        
are those you I'm gonna say that                                                
definitely you cannot run the country                                           
nor be elected as a party just on the                                           
base alone she can be reelected to her                                          
House seat because of where she lives so                                        
unfortunately that's probably not in                                            
jeopardy if she lived somewhere else it                                         
would be in jeopardy in fact almost if                                          
she lived just about anywhere else it                                           
would be in jeopardy but where she lives                                        
is probably not even in jeopardy but her                                        
movement as a whole cannot be sustained                                         
just on the base that's true of the                                             
Republicans as well they have to reach                                          
out to that middle man and that maybe is                                        
a good thing and what she did is say to                                         
the middle man that we don't care if you                                        
think this is rude and that I think does                                        
have consequences I I would suspect that                                        
there were a lot of Democrats who said                                          
Nancy totally unappropriate and                                                 
unamerican and I'm switching over that's                                        
kind of what I would expect to see but                                          



in terms of direct consequences I don't                                         
think so                                                                        
i'ma rap in Washington Wayne and we're                                          
with a new Green                                                                
class reruns be posted we had a fun time                                        
in Greek class number one and I think                                           
that we are going to get two or three of                                        
them in the bag first                                                           
so at earliest a week from today we                                             
would have two of them we want to get                                           
just enough ahead that we can be we can                                         
we can have you something in the bag to                                         
go with so within a week two weeks we                                           
will have those available and you are                                           
really going to like them by the way I                                          
think that I can show you some of the                                           
way it is here because I've stood up my                                         
class up here and here is the video                                             
right here you can't get to this yet but                                        
here's the video here is the exercises                                          
we had our discussion right here and                                            
then down below here is the the quiz                                            
that has to be turned in that's a week's                                        
worth of material right there and in the                                        
the video we went through powerpoints                                           
and here we're learning about the Alpha                                         
and AH as in father so you've already                                           
had your first lesson right there                                               
you know alpha ah ah you got it and so I                                        
think it's gonna be a great a great deal                                        
that won't be any cost to that other                                            
than maybe for those who want to have                                           
actually correspondence on the grading                                          
there may be a slight fee for that but                                          
it'll be there thanks I'm glad you're                                           
interested in that and let's see here                                           
did I get everything here I think maybe                                         
I've got to all the questions let's see                                         
was what maybe Jesus was standing to                                            
come see Paul maybe and the truth is we                                         
don't really know I mean all it says is                                         
he was standing I do think when you go                                          
back into the Hebrew Scriptures when you                                        
see the Lord standing it's always in                                            
judgment he stands for judgment you see                                         
this in the Psalms the number of times                                          
that's why I think that's the                                                   
best key to interpretation there and                                            
then the the prayer comes along through                                         
that the the prayer to not lay this sin                                         
against their charge and this is                                                
something interesting I might add there                                         
and let's see that's Acts end of Acts                                           
chapter eight is it snogs in to vex                                             
chapter 7 when we have this and so let                                          
me pull this up lord lay not this sin                                           
that word lay right there let me back up                                        
there we go                                                                     
the son of man standing if you look down                                        
at the bottom of the screen you'll see                                          
that Strong's Greek word number twenty                                          
four seventy six it's the word histah my                                        



and it has to do with standing so to                                            
stand number 24 76 now let's go down                                            
here and he says lay not and I want you                                         
to see that there is the same one                                               
Strong's Greek word number 24 76 histah                                         
my so really what is in the negative it                                         
is sit down if you will let's let's see                                         
how the Greek interlinear the Newberry                                          
does that and they've gone they've done                                         
with so it's a here's the negative don't                                        
stand really is what it says what does                                          
the Youngs literal say on this do not do                                        
not like okay so the the Prophet all of                                         
them actually are not going literal                                             
because they are there they're not                                              
saying sit down                                                                 
that's what Stephens saying sit down                                            
which means lay not don't take this                                             
charge and and stand it there have a                                            
seat give it a while give them another                                          
chance and so we                                                                
translate that interpret that really as                                         
lay not this sin against their charge                                           
which is a good interpretation but we                                           
miss sometimes that that connection that                                        
is in the standing that is right there                                          
so appreciate that Jamie up in                                                  
Washington will we need any books for                                           
the archived Greek class no not yet                                             
there will be a PDF that you will be                                            
able to download and use and it'll all                                          
be available right there and we are                                             
working on getting that into print just                                         
because to take a couple of hundred                                             
pages on a PDF is not all that viable                                           
and so we're working on a print version                                         
of that which would have some costs to                                          
it but even if that you would always be                                         
able to get the downloadable PDF free if                                        
you wanted to take that and just print                                          
as you go and those will be available                                           
and I'm excited about everybody being                                           
excited about learning Greek and that                                           
brings us to the end of our broadcast                                           
did I get everything I got the thumbs up                                        
good to see you today thanks again for                                          
using that chat box that helps me so                                            
consider what the questions all are and                                         
so I got right there                                                            
oh I see a little question that that's                                          
not in the question box but because it's                                        
for Nathan is it possible to pop out the                                        
chat in order to move it to a second                                            
monitor and go fullscreen I'll go ahead                                         
and answer that and the answer is yes it                                        
is as a matter of fact I think right                                            
there I've done it so that you can have                                         
the chats like that how do you do it                                            
he's actually working on creating a                                             
quick button that will do that but in                                           
the meantime just go all the way to the                                         
top see right there it says display                                             



questions only just right-click on that                                         
and put open link in a new tab it will                                          
pop open a new tab or you could do a new                                        
window and when you do it because the                                           
way it's set up right now it's                                                  
only going to come to the questions                                             
which this is what I was using to answer                                        
the questions making my life so much                                            
easier but you want the chats and the                                           
questions then you have to go right back                                        
up here and click display chats and then                                        
you have chats and questions all right                                          
there and what you type will be in the                                          
yellow like this right here and so there                                        
we've got your your chatting your                                               
questions and you found that out then                                           
you Jim with the big yay                                                        
maranatha right thanks for using it god                                         
bless each one of you Sunday the book of                                        
Acts we're gonna get into chapter 16                                            
this Sunday 9:45 a.m. and we will be                                            
looking at sermon number 2 of behold the                                        
preaching series through the book of                                            
Revelation and that let's see I had a                                           
question about where to find that and if                                        
you go to our home page and scroll down                                         
just a little bit there you go right                                            
there behold a sermon series now just to                                        
make life confusing for you behold we                                           
have the teaching series and the sermon                                         
series so the sermon series is the 20/20                                        
version and there's only one up there so                                        
far the heart of the revelation you can                                         
watch that catch up be ready to go 11:15                                        
Sunday we will do it I'll give you a                                            
little word of warning we might be a few                                        
minutes late we are observing the Lord's                                        
Supper this Sunday so sometimes that                                            
pushes us a minute or two behind on all                                         
of that always good to see you Randy                                            
white ministries dot RG appreciate you                                          
very much and if you got a question you                                         
want sent in an advance you can do two                                          
things one you could actually go right                                          
to our homepage right there you can                                             
click today's ask the theologian and you                                        
could go to the UPS I scroll down to far                                        
there you could go right there and you                                          
could ask your question now I'm not                                             
going to                                                                        
I'm sure it right now but we will pick                                          
those up and put them in the queue for                                          
Monday or you can send it to questions                                          
singular question at Randy white                                                
ministries dot RG and always a blessing                                         
to hear from you and see from you look                                          
forward to you signing up to go to                                              
Israel or to our retreat this weekend                                           
it's a good time to do that just go                                             
click the Holy Land tour or actually the                                        
retreat button which seems to be missing                                        
there doesn't it                                                                



maybe we need Randy white ministries org                                        
we got a default a problem there so go                                          
to org you got the Holy Land tour you                                           
got the retreat button right there all                                          
the information about our labor day                                             
retreats gonna be great wonderful hope                                          
to see you there in the meantime you                                            
rightly divide the word of truth god                                            
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                
                                                                                


